Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at HOA Office.  

Tracy Butzko, Bob Marshall, Diana Kuhr, Joe Raniero, Mary Perisic attended in person; Dianne Matthes (via telephone), guests Monty Laughlin and Cynthia DeHope
March 26, 2019
· The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
· No changes to the January minutes;

· Tracy reported that Sperlonga will go into effect on 3/26; and on 3/31, 5K will be transferred into the money market account;

· Some of the speed bumps are not holding up well after being painted not so long ago, Tracy will see if there is any guarantee from the painting job;

· The speed limit sign was replaced at the 28th Street entrance, looks good;
· Diana reported that there are a couple of questionable violations (green tarp on a roof and unpainted siding), they will be further investigated;
· Tracy is going to contact the landscapers about some extra clean-up around the entrances due to the winter storm;

· The Board voted to give Michael McKean a gift card for his service in managing the gates, Tracy will purchase the gift card;

· Tracy is going to get quotes for painting the mail kiosks;
· An arborist will review the trees in question behind Monty and Mary’s houses, whether on their properties or green belt and make recommendations;

· The safety loops were repaired on the gates at the 28th and 30th Street entrances;

· The Board voted to accept the proposal from Rainier Construction for the replacement of the remaining part of the perimeter fencing and the fence along the side of the Tot Lot on 25th, Tracy will inform the homeowners by letter that the Board will no longer be responsible for that fence since the other Tot Lot on 28th doesn’t have any fence that is HOA responsibility;

· Bob (and other Board members) welcomed Mary Perisic to the Board;
· Bob gave an overview of the information received from the survey regarding the tree/ sidewalk committee taken by the homeowners, when costs are available, another survey will be sent out to narrow down the choices of how to proceed;

· There was a break-in at one of the houses, the Board discussed the pros and cons of putting in cameras at the entrances, also the fact that no one knows if the break-in was from someone inside of Bridgewood or outside.  Tracy stated that one of the HOAs was sued because they advertised that there was a camera but it wasn’t working, something to be considered before a decision should be made;

· Cynthia DeHope attended the Board meeting to inform us about an incident that happened in the neighborhood between a homeowner and her son, she thought maybe the HOA could start a Facebook page to further communicate with the community.  Many homeowners are already on Next Door and it was felt that Facebook would not be a good idea unless it was monitored.  The Board is open to any suggestions that may be beneficial in letting the homeowners know what is going on besides the email messages that are sent out;

· Dianne was having difficulty hearing the conversation at this time and ended the call; 
· Landscaping ?

· Next Board meeting?

The meeting was adjoined.

Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary
